
MINUTES OF THE NEWTON SOLNEY ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON FRIDAY 9th SEPTEMBER 2016 AT NEWTON SOLNEY VILLAGE HALL
Present:   Cllr. F. Hill (Chairman), Cllr. G. Plowman, Cllr. D. Smith, Cllr. K. Haines


In attendance – R. Parker (Clerk), Cllr.L Chilton and Cllr. P. Smith and two parishioners

Public Participation
Cllr. L. Chilton announced that £10m has been allocated for surface dressing of roads.  Health authorities were urging the vaccination against meningitis serotype following a recent increase in the number of cases reported.   She also reports that she still making every effort to have street lighting installed at the bus stop near Bladon School.
Cllr. P. Smith announced that unemployment among young adults was running at 0.6%.   The recent installation of the Apex Climbing Centre in Swadlincote has become extremely popular and it is reported to be the best in the country.
The extension of Willington Gravel pits to the western side of Newton Solney has been suggested to go ahead subject to various conditions.   The associated mounds and tree planting has been agreed.   He also announced that a new leisure centre at Melbourne will be opening soon
PART 1 – NON EXEMPT INFORMATION

1/9
Apologies for absence.
Received and accepted from  Cllr. J. Shorthouse,
2/9
Variation in order of business
No change deemed necessary
3/9
Declarations of members interest – 
None declared 
4/9       Planning Applications and decisions


New applications



Highfield House, Repton Road, - Very little information provided to be able to form an opinion – clerk 
to enquire with Planning.


Newton Grange – tree work – no objections.


2 The Mews, Newton Park.  – tree work – no objections


18 Newton Park – tree work – approved.

Bladon Fields – No further action.   Cllr. D. Smith felt that whilst the site is in the Parish of Newton 
Solney the residents of this new estate would put extra burdens such as schooling, doctors etc on the 
Winshill District.   She felt this to be totally unfair and suggested that the Staffordshire/Derbyshire 
border 
be re-sited to enable Winshill/EastStaffordshire to collect the Council Tax.   Resolved that the 
Clerk write to 
South Derbys. D.C to enquire about the feasibility and implications of the suggestion.   
Any funds available from S. 106 (Town and Country Planning Act) will be split.

Willington Gravel Extraction – A copy of a letter from Mr. Kerry to Derbyshire County Council has 
been received which detailed very professionally his objections.  See also notes above from Cllr. P. 
Smith.
5/9
To confirm the Minutes of the previous meeting held on 8th July  2016 
These were circulated, read and approved – Proposed by Cllr. K. Haines and seconded by Cllr. G Plowman - unanimous
6/9
To determine which items of the agenda should be taken with the public excluded. 
No change deemed necessary
7/9
Outstanding Matters.

Defibrillator training was arranged for the existing responders and any new responders.  This was attended by three existing responders – All the responders names will be displayed on the web site and on the notice boards.  (It is recommended that parishioners take a copy of all the responders telephone numbers and keep it close to their telephones.  Heart attacks sometimes give very little notice - being prepared and reducing the vital minutes during an attack could save a life)
8/9       Clerks Report.

A request had been received by a group exploring the Trent that wanted to launch their skiff (two man boat) from Newton Solney and then travel to Nottingham.   Their request was forwarded to the Councillors – no objections were received and permission was granted.
9/9
Chairmans Report


Cllr. F. Hill announced that the recent Village Cricket match was a very successful occasion.   This was won by The “Unicorn”.  The success was wholly due to the amount of work and effort put in by the groundsmen and the organizers.  Special thanks must go to David Tidy, Roger Dennis, Don and Pauline Hodgetts and Stella and Steve from the “Brickmakers”.                                                            


The problem with people camping overnight is still being investigated by SDDC and their response awaited
10/9
Reports from Councillors

Cllr. D. Smith reported the very poor condition of the pavement between Newton Solney and Repton. The Clerk will report the problem to Highways at Derbys. CC

Cllr. G. Plowman reported that Bonfire Night will be on Saturday November 5th – arrangements are being put in place.


Cllr. Haines confirmed that all information is regularly being placed on the Parish web-site, Newsletter and Parish Magazine 

11/9
Planters

The Clerk reported that the three long awaited planters should arrive next week and it is hoped that our local horticultural society will plant them out.
12/9
Bus Shelter.

The existing wooden bus shelter had been checked by Derbys. CC who have confirmed that is beyond repair and that a new shelter should be put in its place.   Unfortunately whilst the existing layout of the bus stop is acceptable any change will require current regulations to come into place which will mean altering the pull in to make it larger for buses which in turn may mean re-siting the lamp post.   The Clerk understands the Derby County Council Engineers are currently preparing a scheme.  We probably will get a grant of half the eventual cost.   The Clerk is to continue pressing for early information.    

13/9
Notice Board

The new notice board should arrive early next week and is destined to be placed on the gable end wall of the “Brickmakers Arms”
14/9
Fishing on the River Bank 


Following the concerns of parishioners regarding the anglers the problems were reported to the local bailiffs who apparently visited the site on two occasions when no fishermen were present.

It was suggested by the Clerk that he write to the occupants of the houses overlooking the river and give the telephone contact numbers of the bailiff who has promised to respond.   Any telephone calls to the bailiff will be treated anonymously.
15/9
Dogs on Recreation Field.

Dogs are currently allowed on the recreation field so long as they are under control, on a lead and keep to the public footpath.   Unfortunately a number of dog owners are not following the rules and will possibly end up spoiling the situation for other parishioners.   The problems were discussed at length by the Parish Council with suggestions ranging from altering the public footpath so it goes along the road and to banning dogs altogether on the playing field.  The problem has been deferred to our next Parish Council meeting to allow the Parish Councillors to consider the options available.  

16/9
Village Plan


The village plan was revised two years ago and it is felt that it may need updating.   The Parish Councillors were asked to read the current version to update their knowledge.  It was suggested that a meeting be arranged prior to the Parish Council meeting on Friday 11th November at 7.00pm at the village hall and invite parishioners to attend to express their views.  The existing plan is available on the village web site
17/9
Play equipment 


An application for a grant of £10,000 from the Big Lottery Fund was made some months ago with the intention of purchasing some items of external fitness equipment to form a trim trail on the recreation ground.  The Clerk will check when a decision is likely to be.

18/9
SDDC activities

Over the children’s summer holidays the Parish Council has arranged two activity sessions held on the recreation field.   The Clerk will check with SDDC asking for numbers of children attending in order to assess what activities to arrange next year.


19/9
Finance.


As there had been a two month gap between Parish Council meetings the Clerk had asked for cheques to be signed prior to the meeting.  These are:-


R. Parker 

Purchase of new noticeboard



£1666.80


R. Parker

Purchase of 3 Planters




£1755.72


R. Parker

Defibrillator training




£75


R. Parker

Clear footpath of nettles/Himalayan Balsam

£440


R. Parker

Mowing of play area on Recreation Field (twice)
£200


Cheques requiring signature at current Parish Council meeting


R. Parker

Allowable expenses
-  two months


£39


R. Parker

Mowing of play area on recreation field

£100


R. Parker

Weedkiller





£24


D. Robinson

Service mower




£200


There was unanimous agreement for payment.


To consider requests under s 137       -     None received.

20/9     Date & Time of next meeting 
-   
.e is on he Vari
Friday 14th October 2016 at the Newton Solney Parish Hall at 7.45 pm.  Preceded by an open meeting with Newton Solney parishioners to discuss the Village Plan.
Details of any applications for planning consent will be available for viewing prior to the Parish Council meeting.


